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Harlaw Academy Parent Council
Minutes
Thursday 24th November 2016

Present
Carol Eddie (Chair), David Innes (Head Teacher), Elizabeth Robertson  (Treasurer), Lynne Gowans (Secretary), Catriona Allan, Angela Taylor, Skye Iversen, Astrid Raynard, Tyler McCraw, Amro Aleadil

Apologies
Mary Michie, Sarah Souter, Murdo MacLean, Yvonne Allan, Pam Larson (no longer on PC), Carol Bremner

02. Minutes of previous Parent Council Meeting on 21st April 2016
Angela Taylor asked that it be clarified from previous minutes that the 4 year flexible teaching course available to oil workers, made redundant in the current downturn has 7 training candidates in Aberdeen and 12 in Aberdeenshire. 
Groupcall, Carol asked David Innes for clarification on how system was currently working, if you have signed up to receive information it will send email first, then text/expression. Some people have been experiencing difficulty in replying back to text sent from school asking for email address confirmation. To be investigated. (DI)
Names to be removed from Parent Council of people who haven’t responded to request to stay in PC. (LG)

03. Chairperson’s Report
Welcome to everyone.  Good evening at Harlaw careers evening, interesting with everyone engaging well, employers keen to employ pupils and pupils interested in what they had to say.  Attended September city Parent Council meeting, was more focused on younger pupils. Catriona Allan asked for future dates to be forwarded to her as she would look to attend meetings in 2017. (CE)  Gift vouchers have now been given to Catherine and Keir for their excellent help as head girl and boy last year.  
          

PTA: The Harlaw fright night was once again a great success and raised over £700, a quiz has been organized in the school for 25th November, all welcome to attend.  Carol Bremner will be meeting with Mr. Innes to discuss the schools outdoor space project very soon. 

It was reported that a pupil was clipped by a car in the car park at lunch time and the car drove off, this information has been passed to local police, no injuries were reported.

Murdo Maclean forwarded following questions to the meeting;

Is there any impact on the new knife policy set out by ACC? Policy was agreed by council and will be forwarded to schools imminently, recommendations include raising awareness of knife crime as it happens in school, anti-bullying, youngsters being encouraged to report anything they see that is deemed to be dangerous, this also applies to dangerous substances and procedures for staff searching pupils. All instances must be recorded via a near miss form, Harlaw already carried out this procedure.  Angela Taylor advised that in S1, all parents will receive a letter regarding the councils anti weapon/knife crime policy. Twenty nine recommendations were given via an external enquiry, AT will forward a full list to Carol Eddie and Mr. Innes.

What are implication for school due to budget cuts proposed by council?  Angela Taylor advised that there were no budget cuts as yet due to budgets not as yet advised.  Cuts however are expected up to the value of £36 million pounds, efficiency savings are currently being looked at but not as yet shared with politicians. Initial information is expected to be received in December, with budgets being confirmed in February. Mr. Innes highlighted the school will have problems with its maintenance schedule if more budget cuts are made. Everything the school can do to save money will be looked at, going paperless is just one of the current savings the school has embarked on.

What do pupils think of Scottish Governments proposal to make their parents pay increased council tax to fund Tayside and other areas?  Angela Taylor advised that in the next council tax year anyone in band E-H will pay 3% more in council tax, this will raise about £6 million pounds locally but will be given to other areas to pay for free school meals, this is due to the deprivation index, which means that although we give the most money to Scottish Government, we get the least back to spend.  Pupils were unaware of this situation but have agreed to write to the Government Finance Minister, to show their disappointment that local deprivation is not being considered. (TM, AR, SI)

Stairwell voids, there was an accident in a central belt school recently, has Harlaw addressed this issue with the stairwell?  Mr. Innes advised there was netting in place and no issues had been raised.

04. School Report
Pupil Report: Meeting took place with Mr. Innes and action plan now in force, question sheet has been sent to form classes and class reps will fill this out with the rest of the class.  Topics to include littering, mascots, logos, vandalism etc., these were then handed back to senior leadership team and the following information reported;
There are no hooks in the toilets, bags and jackets have to be laid on floors, sometimes no toilet roll, empty soap dispensers and larger bins required, more colourful bins would be a good idea to encourage less littering. A larger seating area for lunch time also required. When pupils are attending detention, it might be more productive to have them carrying out tasks rather than just sitting in class, a choice of helping during school breaks to pick up litter, or other tasks could be offered as an alternative to staying after school.  It was suggested that uniform for whole school should be compulsory and that most pupils were keen to wear full uniform, including tie and blazer with school badge.
Hunchbuzz, an ideas website is available for pupils to pass on their ideas without feeling uncomfortable in the school, this is linked with ACC.  Harlaw, Northfield Academy and two primary schools will take part in a soft launch in January and it is hoped if successful, will roll out to all schools in the area.  There is a structure in place, involving school senate to monitor the comments, likes and dislikes and any relevant topics can be discussed in more depth if required.
Tyler McCraw advised that some new prefects were not carrying out their duties effectively and are no longer in these posts. Thanks was given to the prefects who had been working hard and a rota has now been set up and is monitored by senior pupils on a daily basis.
Angela Taylor asked if pupils were allowed to wear jackets over their blazers, senior pupils advised they were until they were on school property, then jackets were removed to lockers, bags or on chairs.
Headmasters Report: Harlaw school improvement plan was handed out to the parent council,  the report has been devised, keeping things simple with respect for pupil, respect for learning and respect for community, with what was the theme, what did we say we would do and what we have actually done.  In the last year all our priorities have been shaped around these ideas. The report includes both the local council and Government’s framework.  Information will be uploaded to website regarding our anti-bullying policy and Mrs. Rennie has been carrying out assemblies with the children.  An event will take place mid-December with pupils in the focus group which will share their thoughts on how to get to level 2. Mental health issues in schools are being focused on, 25% of all pupils at our school do not have English as a first language, and 15% of pupils come from areas of highest deprivation so there are many challenges facing the school going forward.  There are extra resources given to schools in deprived areas but this resource does not follow a child if parents decide to send them to a school like Harlaw, in an area deemed not to be deprived, this gives us more of a challenge meeting their needs. Angela Taylor advised that Aberdeen only received 2% of the Governments deprivation fund las year.
Plan 1, a plan for people, looking at relationships, which includes reviewing anti-bullying and behaviour policies, supporting staff, promoting mental health. Inclusion, using wellbeing indicators to support learning, monitor learner progress. Participation, involving children and their families in the learning process, use of online resources, provide more opportunities for families and partners to work with school.
Plant 2, Plan for learning, opportunities, ensure our curriculum has a focus on rising attainment and leads children onto positive destinations. Learning, safe, active, purposeful and cooperative environment to enable discussion on skills, targets and progression with all learners, promoting literacy and numeracy in all curricular areas. Attainment, high levels will be encouraged for all pupils, ambitious and achievable targets to be set, support to be provided for families to help address disadvantage areas. Monitor progress and involve pupils in improvements.
Data on numeracy and literacy will be released in December, results for Harlaw are not expected to look great due factors including the level of children who do not have English as a first language, and the way the data was collected across the city.  This information is expected to become more realistic over time.
Plan 3, Community, Citizenship, promoting and developing positive links with wider community, recognising rights for children, caring for our environment, promoting equality and diversity. Achievement, increasing opportunities, creating and developing more pupil leadership and involvement. More recognition to the wider achievement of our pupils. Involvement, to involve parents and other partners in supporting learning and learners, welcome views and support of parents and the wider community, work to overcome barriers to involve parents and wider community, form purposeful links with the local and wider community.
Google classrooms, most pupils now have access and can now work at home if off school for any extended period.
Activities week looking to be reformed with a more curriculum related focus, which could help in later life, still fun but a more beneficial outcome. Adventure days or weeks rather than trips to the funfair. Adventure Aberdeen, which is run by Aberdeen City Council could be used to organise these activities.
Some departments are achieving great results with children, P.E. for instance, school results are outstanding, working with children in other departments to achieve similar results.
Close working partnership with feeder primary schools to build up stronger links with school and parents before they reach Harlaw Academy.
P7 visits have now changed from three to six half day visits running up to three full day visits before they start in S1, these visits are regular throughout P7 to enable an easier transition.
LGBT school group now up and running.
Silver City Surfers, over 60’s group and school have been working together on various projects.
Staffing shortages, school just about there but computing still a problem with course now being taught out with school for senior pupils taking this choice. Harlaw is not alone as there are four schools in Aberdeen currently without computing teachers. Computing and technology is to be incorporated into other subjects currently in school to allow children to have some knowledge for when they come to make choices later on in further education.  I.T. is also an option in the O.U. courses available to the school.
The school has had more placing requests from children with significant needs, both physical and learning, the school cannot refuse these requests without very good reason due to legislation. The school, over the years has had very good MICAS provision, initially set up for 7 pupils, currently the school has 21 children and one full time teacher.  The council is working towards changes but it is likely to take a number of years before the situation settles down.

Governance review, there are plans currently being looked at by the Scottish Government to allow schools to run themselves with all decisions being made by school management teams, this would tie up senior teachers with accounting and H.R. issues and leave very little time for teaching. The report issued by the Scottish Government is complex and not easy to understand. Mr Innes will forward review to P.C. for any parental feedback. (DI)


05. Treasurers Annual Report

Accounts
							Debits		Credits		Balance

Balance as at 24/11/2016 held in TSB account						£966.27

Proposed spending 2016 to end March 2017
Clerk Payments x 4					£240.00
Admin Costs						£125.00
Contribution to School Prizes				£600.00

TOTAL							£965.00	Balance	£    1.27

£100 of admin costs above paid out tonight for gifts to former head pupils


06. Parent Council Meetings for 2017

09/02/17, 27/04/17, 08/06/17

07. A.O.B.
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